

March 26, 2020

Facilities, Transportation, and Safe Schools

Transportation:

- Discussed current situation with our drivers, monitors and maintenance departments. We discussed several items
 and the potential impacts on the district and their families. All were assigned to different buildings to assist with
 various items.
- Utilizing one driver to assist with food delivery.

Facilities:

- We continue to work on our facility plans. At this point, we are replacing the ceiling and lights at the NHS library in preparation for the update taking place.
- Filters have been ordered so we can replace all current filters.
- Once NHS library work is completed, I have presented Mr. Middleton with a plan to continue to work through the rooms at NHS painting, replacing ceiling tile, installing LED lights and removing the carpet in classrooms. Once the carpet is removed, we would clean the floors of any remaining glue and then place a clear coat of epoxy on the floor. This would allow us to work on 3 4 rooms at a time as we moved forward.
- Disinfectant continues to be sprayed in the buildings as we move forward.
- Newport Police Dept approached me concerning use of the Clorox 360 machine in their facility. We agreed they would purchase the product and after hours pay one of our employees to spray their facility utilizing our machine. They would be responsible for that individuals pay.
- We have no shortage of projects to work on but we are seeing some suppliers limit hours, close, etc... due to the current situation.

Safe Schools

Adjustments are being made with the compliance officers due to the current situation we are facing.

Newport Regional School

• We had a situation involving a DJJ staff member being in the facility who should not have been present due to health concerns. Mr. Piccirillo has addressed the situation through the state and we will continue to monitor.

	•	
	·	
		•
,		
	•	
		•
,	·	
	+	